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                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers: 
 
Let me tell you what I love about being a 
Knight.  The Knights, specifically Council 
11402, walk the walk!  We lend a helping hand 
to those who cannot help themselves.  We ac-
tually do the work of our Lord, Jesus Christ.   
 
It’s fantastic that we fulfill our Sunday obliga-
tion each week, but I have a feeling when St. 
Peter meets us at the pearly gates, he is going 
to want to know that we did more than just 
worship on Sunday.  He will want to know 
what we did to help our fellow man.   Instead 
of stumbling for an answer, we’ll simply tell 
him, “I was an active Knight of Columbus.”  
Enough said.  If you haven’t volunteered for a 
project lately, please consider it. 
 
Speaking of projects, the Knights of Columbus 
were once again called on to be the sole food 
provider for the Soap Box Derby.   And once 
again, the council did not disappoint the   
Dunwoody community.  Not only do we do a 
bang-up job selling hot dogs and hamburgers, 
but also had a number of Brothers volunteer 
to help the race, itself.   If you volunteered for 
Saturday, please pat yourself on the back! 
 
As many of you know, our June 4th business 
meeting marks our yearly elections.  While the 
elections, at times, can be anticlimactic, it is 
important that you attend and cast your vote.  
It’s your opportunity to help set the future 
course for the council.   
 
All officer positions are on the ballot (save for 
financial secretary and lecturer, appointed by 
the Grand Knight, and Financial Secretary, 
appointed by the Supreme Knight). Brothers 
who have achieved 3rd degree are eligible for 
any/all positions.  Nominations from the floor 
are encouraged.  I do hope you plan to attend. 
 
The treasurer’s report at the June business 
meeting will reveal that our coffers are over-

flowing with funds.  On the surface, this is a 
good sign.  However, it also signifies that we 
are not finding worthy charities to share our 
blessings.   
 
Brothers, always be thinking of charitable   
organizations that our council can support.  
This past year, we honored some worthy indi-
viduals in the form of statues and memorials, 
but I would like to see less of that, and more of 
our funds going to the poor and less fortunate.   
A statue is nice, but $1,000 - and a work pro-
ject - for an organization like the Elaine Clark 
Center - does much more for those who really 
need it.   We would be following the wonderful 
example being set by Pope Francis (see page 8 
of this newsletter). 
 
Quite a few congratulations are in order for 
members of our council.  I’d like to personally 
congratulate the record 18 Brothers in our 
council who advanced to full Knighthood this 
past month by taking part in a 3rd degree ex-
emplification.  You are now eligible to become 
an officer within the council! 
 
Congratulations go out to the ten Brothers 
who will be honored by Archbishop Gregory 
in October for celebrating either their 50th or 
60th wedding anniversary in 2013 – what an 
amazing accomplishment in this day and age 
when so many take the sacrament of marriage 
so lightly. 
 
Finally, congratulations to Monsignor Kiernan 
on his 64th anniversary as a priest.  Monsignor, 
we greatly miss 
your wisdom and 
humor.   It’s com-
forting to know 
that you’re only a 
few miles away.  
 
Vivat Jesus 
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Newest Third Degree Brothers  
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      George T. Doyle                  David Flynn               Deacon Bill Garrett 

       E.J. Couvillion                  Dave Davis                       Joe Devita                

      Jerry Adkins                  Brian Benninghoff             Bill Camden        
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Newest Third Degree Brothers (cont.) 
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      Jim Gonzales                     Bill Herald                       Greg Kane 

      Dave Pavadore                      Steve Strong             Robert Svoboda 

      Karl Koenig                       John Martin               Marty McCormick 
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 Sir Knight Bryan Kler asked the council for a special favor this month. He asked us to move 
up our scheduled 1st degree ceremony one week, so that his father who was in town could 
join the Order. Since Bryan is the Ceremonial Grand Knight for the 1st degree ceremonies, 
we could hardly refuse him.  
 
Frank Kler, 66, from Cocoa, Florida became our brother on May 21st along with two other 
candidates from St. Thomas Aquinas Council.  He will soon transfer to a local Florida council 
once his membership number is given and he requests transfer by his chosen council. It was a 
rare treat for him to be ushered into the Order with his son playing a major ceremonial role. 

Frank Kler is Latest New Knight 

 
 

Sir Knight Bryan 
Kler (left) 

 
 
 
Frank Kler (right) 
(He and wife Judith 

Kler have been 
married for 45 

years.)  

 
Once again our Knights 
McGivney Hall is being 
used as the construction 
and testing site for a 
dozen racers. 
 
The race is on Saturday, 
June 1, at the parking 
lot of the First Baptist 
Church on N. Peachtree 
and I-285 about 9 AM. 
 
We will again be the 
food vendors of choice 
for the event. Please 
help out with the food 
services if you can. 

Soap Box Derby Preparations at McGivney 
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Archbishop Honors 50/60th Wedding Anniversaries 

Our Council Financial Secretary advises that 42 members out of our 420+ members have 
still not paid their dues for 2013. The first notice went out at the beginning of the year , a 
second notice went out later, and now a “Knight Alert” letter was mailed advising that 
members could be suspended for ignoring their obligations. 
 
If you have been suffering due to financial difficulties, please advise our FS in private and 
he will take your situation under advisement. In any event, please contact the FS at: 
 
Dennis Caniglia                     adennisc@bellsouth.net 
3291 Rose Ridge                    770-908-0484    home  
Atlanta, GA. 30340               404-313-2706    cell 5 

Archbishop Wilton Gregory has invited all Catholic couples in the diocese who were   
married in 1953 and 1963 to a dinner honoring their 50/60 year wedding anniversaries. 
He hosts a dinner like this every year. 
 
The All Saints council has an astounding 10 couples who 
qualify this year. I hope they will all read this article from 
the Georgia Bulletin and send in their RSVP to attend 
this gala affair at St. Brigid Church on Old Alabama 
Road on Saturday, Oct. 5th at noon. We see a great All 
Saints newsletter article coming. 
 
They should enjoy being in the large All Saints contingent 
with their brothers. Note that two brothers were married 
on the exact same date. The qualifying members are: 
 
Ray Gustin                            Jo                             2/11/1953 
John Ketter                           Mary Ann               4/20/1963 
John Buchholz                      Karleen                   5/18/1963 
Keith Kieffer                         Janet                         6/1/1963 
Jim McGill                            Jackie                      8/10/1963 
Frank Seco de Lucena         Alice                         8/10/1963 
John Martin                          Maria                        9/7/1963 
Joe Kane                                Judith                      9/14/1963 
Frank Paolozzi                      Pat                           10/7/1963 
Dave Jeanson                         Patricia                 10/10/1963 
 
Congratulations and God bless to all of you. Our council 
leads the way year after year with marriages lasting 50 
years. Next year we expect a group about this large again. 
 

If you know any non-knight Catholic couples in the     
diocese that were married in these years, please let them 
know of this event. 

Council Dues are now Council Overdues 
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 Our Tuesday, June 4th, Business Meeting will be our Fraternal Year election meeting. The fraternal year ex-
tends from July 1st 2013 to June 30th 2014. Please make a serious effort to attend, since our elections are 
most important to the future functioning of the council. Members must attend the meeting to vote. There are 
no absentee ballots allowed. Members must have paid their dues to be eligible to either vote or run for office. 
 
Every brother, 3rd degree or 4th degree, is eligible to run for any office. I hope that anyone who is not        
currently an officer, but wishes to run, will immediately notify a member of the Nominating Committee. 
That committee consists of Stan Wasowski, Don Myers, and Lou Hlad, the three council trustees. 
 
The Nominating Committee surveys current officers to see if they wish to run for another term and gives 
their recommendations to the council. These are only recommendations and may be can be ignored by the 
voters. An eligible member may even be nominated from the floor just before the voting for that office at the     
Business Meeting. 
 
Most of our officers wish to return, making the Nominating Committee’s recommendations easy this year. 
Only Chancellor Frank Callan has transferred to St. Catherine Of Sienna Council in Kennesaw and will 
need to be replaced.  Trustee 1-Year, Lou Hlad, slides off the officer list as the trustees move down one slot 
each. A new Trustee 3-year term must be selected. The Chaplain and Lecturer offices are appointed by the 
Grand Knight and are not elected positions. The Financial Secretary is appointed by the Supreme Knight. 
 
The Nominating Committee recommends: 
 
Grand Knight-                    Bob Fiscella                        (incumbent) 
Deputy Grand Knight-       Dean Trantow                   (incumbent) 
Chancellor-                          Bill Camden 
Advocate-                             Brian (BJ) Van Gundy     (incumbent) 
Warden-                               Pat Fahey                           (incumbent)      
Recorder-                             Ed Trainor                         (incumbent) 
Treasurer-                            Mario Commito                 (incumbent) 
 
Inside Guard-                       Ed Pierson (incumbent)     One officer selected.  Losing candidates as assistants. 
                                                Bill Luckert 
                                                Bryan St. Romain 
 
Outside Guard-                     Mark Foster (incumbent)      Our bylaws allow two Outside Guard officers 
                                                Bill Schmitz   (incumbent) 
 
Trustee 3-Year Term-    Tom Mix              (the only election is for a Trustee-3-Year term) 
Trustee 2-Year Term-     Stan Wasowski  (former 3-year term Trustee) 
Trustee 1-Year Term-     Don Myers         (former 2-Year Trustee) 
 
Please advise immediately if you wish to run for any of these offices (provided you have achieved the 3rd-
degree level). All elected officers must partake in the Officer Installation Ceremony to be held in late June 
(to be announced). If unable to attend, they must provide a stand-in to receive their jewel of office from the 
District Deputy. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
 
Lou Hlad  770-394-6327 
Chairman of Nominating Committee 

Elections at June 4th Business Meeting 
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Monsignor Kiernan’s 64th Priestly Anniversary 
Our beloved brother Sir Knight Monsignor Donald 
Kiernan sits in the rectory just before his Mass that 
commemorated his 64th anniversary as a priest.  He 
was able to actually celebrate the Mass with the help 
of a walker and some trusty deacons assisting him. 
 
Monsignor Marren concelebrated the event.  A 
packed  congregation at the 5 PM Saturday May 4th 
Mass made it very memorable. A full honor guard of 
twelve Sir Knights from the Fr. Charles J. Watters 
Assembly added pizzazz to the gala celebration. 
 
Monsignor Kiernan now resides at the St. George   
Village in Roswell, but makes it a point to attend the 
5 PM Saturday mass at All Saints whenever he is 
able. It was nice to see him up on the altar that day 
instead of in the front pew. God bless our brother. 

Council Helps Fund Local Memorial Day Event 

Our brother, Sir Knight Jon Bird, alerted us to the fact that a local Memorial Day remembrance for a fallen 
Marist grad was taking place and needed some funding. The council voted $500 to help pay for the plaque 
placed at Marist School to honor Major John L. Carroll who died in Laos in 1972 while fighting in the Viet-
nam War.   
 
Bird is a retired army colonel and is a member of the Atlanta Vietnam Business Association (AAVBA) which 
places a memorial every year in the area. Air Force Major Carroll was a true hero who held off two compa-
nies of enemies before he gave his life helping others escape. We are proud of our event participation. 
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Benedict XVI vs. Francis 
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In these photos taken of the two popes on their papal throne, there are 
seven differences showing the different styles of the office holder. It is up 
to the viewer to determine which is preferred for a Roman Catholic pope. 
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All Saints at Georgia State Convention 

Just  a bit on the Men’s Club visit by Vince  
Dooley. Attached is a photo of Vince Dooley and 
myself . 
 
The Knights of Columbus were well-represented 
for the occasion. Vince gave a good talk about 
his life as a coach and family man. Vince has 
written several books and had them for sale 
with signed autographs. 
 
We all enjoyed getting together, talking football 
and having dinner and fellowship without the 
work of frying fish or cutting potatoes. It was a 
great break and a good time was had by all. 
 
Respectfully, 

U|ÄÄ VtÅwxÇ 
Bill Camden - Principal - Hospitality Construction       
Services LLC 
3929 Crab Orchard Lane - Norcross, GA 30092 
770-329-9945 - billcamden@hoscs.com 
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All Saints Council was well-represented at the 2013 KofC Georgia State Convention in Savannah this year. 
Dean and Mary Trantow hold their prize raffle basket along with Kathy and Stan Wasowski. At top right, 
Marty and Lou Hlad pose in the lobby of the Marriott Riverfront Hotel.  
 
John Knight and Monsignor Marren also attended. John helped run the insurance hospitality suite, and 
Monsignor was the hit of the convention with a humorous speech on the differences between husbands and 
wives (how does he know?)  About 400 folks in tuxedos and evening gowns made quite a sight. 

Georgia ex-Coach Vince Dooley Visits Men’s Club 
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  Amazing Youth of All Saints Council  
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Brother Sean Mercer, 24, is another bright face 
on the All Saints youth scene. Partnering with 
Adam Lindenau to direct the youth activities  
around Studio One and the parish. 

Brother Adam Lindenau, 22, is now the Associate Director of Vocations for the Archdio-
cese of Atlanta.  He will be an aide to Fr. Tim Hepburn who is the Director.  His position as 
studio director of the All Saints Studio One studio and middle school director at All Saints 
puts him in a primary position to steer youngsters into the religious vocational direction.  
He also holds the title of XLT Atlanta Executive Director. We hope to do an article on the 
XLT project in a future newsletter. 
 
Adam’s good friend, Sean Mercer, is the Life Teen Director and is in a primary vocation 
position as well.  We are blessed having such amazing young brothers among our numbers. 

(From Georgia Bulletin) 
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Bill Camden’s Shining Armor Award  
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Just last month we awarded Bill Camden the Knight-of-the-Month Award. Now he has 
just qualified for the Shining Armor Award. The man is a real comer. He just became a 
member this January and he is already a 3rd degree and poised to become an officer. 
 
He will be running for the very challenging position of Chancellor, which oversees the  
programs including membership and retention. In other words, he will be vying to be-
come the next Frank Callan, who recently transferred to St. Catherine of Sienna Council 
when he moved to the Kennesaw area. 
 
We should mention that Bill will become a 4th degree Sir Knight on June 8th!! 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
 
Council continues sponsoring Fr. Bill Hoa’s bi-monthly      
widowers bereavement meetings in McGivney Hall . 
 
Council continues its Fathers for Good seminars into the 
fourth year. 
 
Council passed a resolution to donate $500 toward a memorial 
plaque event at Marist High School to honor fallen Air Force 
Major John Carroll at a Memorial Day Ceremony. Requested 
by Jon Bird. 
 
Council donated $1,000 for a Catholic student scholarship for 
the National Football Foundation. Requested by Dennis 
Caniglia. 
 
Council discussed $500 donation for wounded veteran pilgrim-
age to Lourdes requested by tom Burleigh. Tabled until June 
and may be increased to $1,000. 
 
Council voted $1,000 to the All Saints Pre-school to purchase a 
stroller that can handle several children. Requested by BJ Van 
Gundy. 
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 It was kind of a bittersweet moment when John Knight (right) handed our outgoing Chan-
cellor, Frank Callan, his Shining Armor Award. It w ould be the last time Frank appeared in 
front of our council to except one of his seemingly-constant awards. He is transferring to the 
Catherine of Siena Council in Kennesaw, since he has moved his residence over there. Our 
great loss will be their great gain. He will rebuild their membership. God bless, Frank.  

Frank Callan Shining Armor Award 
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Knights of Columbus life insurance offers something precious few other financial products 
can – guarantees. As long as you pay your premiums, the policy proceeds will be there for your 
beneficiaries should something happen to you. We call that peace of mind, and that’s what we 
offer with our every product in our portfolio.  

 
We guarantee the cash value in your whole life policies will be there. 
 
We guarantee the rates on your term insurance. 
 
We guarantee our retirement products will provide a stream of income when you need it. 
 
On top of those product guarantees, I guarantee that I will offer professional, high-quality 

service that you would expect from our organization. 
 
Our Order is among the highest rated life insurers in North America.  AM Best has rated 

the Knights of Columbus “A++, Superior” for 37 consecutive years. This shows our track     
record for excellence and security. 

 
I would suggest that a principal reason that we were able to achieve those accolades is      

because we remain steadfastly committed to the vision of Father Michael J. McGivney by   
providing life insurance by brother Knights for brother Knights. 

 
That commitment is an essential core value of the Knights of Columbus, and our core     

values permeate all levels of our organization. These principles for marketing are summed up 
by our Golden Rule: “In all my professional relationships, I pledge myself to the following rule 
of conduct: I shall, in light of all conditions surrounding those I serve, render that service which, 
under the same circumstances, I would apply to myself.”  

 
Let’s talk soon to discuss how our products can bring that peace of mind to you and your 

family.  

John Knight, FICF, KofC Field Agent   Cell: (404) 569-5265   
              Email: john.knight@kofc.org 

 

Our council insurance field 
agent, John Knight, has put 
together some great tips to 
consider monthly on the      

importance of proper           
insurance coverage.  

 
Following is his June        

insurance topic to ponder. 
KofC insurance is sold only  

to brothers and their  
families at great rates. 

June Insurance Tip ---  “Our Guarantees Set Us Apart”  

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
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Map Showing Our Nation’s Highest Priorities 
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4th Degree - Saturday, June 8th - St. Catherine of Siena Council 9923, Kennesaw GA 
Make sure you wear a black tuxedo. We have three brothers attending -- Bill Camden, Jim 
Gonzales, and Clifford Okerulu.  Enrollment is closed. Next 4th degree is on Saturday,  
November 16. at Gwinnett Marriott. 
 

1st/2nd Degrees - Wednesday, June 19th- Atlanta Council 660 at 2620 Buford Highway 
NE, Atlanta 30324.  1st degree at 7 PM, register 6 PM and 2nd degree starts about 8:30 
PM. Register 7:45 PM. RSVP to Gordon Calley at  660RSVP@comcast.net. Those needing 
only 2nd degree should preferably come as observers for 1st degree and then participate as 
candidates for 2nd degree. Coat and tie for pictures. 
 
1st/2nd Degrees - Saturday, June 22nd- St. Brigid Council NE, Atlanta 30324.  1st degree 
at 10 AM, register 9 AM and 2nd degree starts about 11:30 AM. Register 10:30 AM. RSVP 
to Rick Langheim at rlangheim@nationsroof.com. Those needing only 2nd degree should 
preferably come as observers for 1st degree and then participate as candidates for 2nd   
degree. Coat and tie for pictures. 
 
1st Degree - Tuesday, June 25th- All Saints McGivney Hall, at 7:30 PM. Candidates arrive 
at 6:45 PM to register. RSVP to Lou Hlad at louhlad@bellsouth.net . Coat and tie please. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 

This map shows the highest paid public official in each state by profession.  It should be 
very disturbing to all of us as a nation.  Thanks to Brother Paul Mudge for sharing. 
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June Birthdays     

John Heneghan               2nd 
Gregory Brandner          4th 
Ed Krise                           4th 
John Francis                    5th 
Dwight Smith                  9th 
Bill Garrett                    10th 
Jon Peterson                  10th 
Al Tiede                          10th 
David Jeanson               11th 
Timothy Lamb              12th 
Mike Paolozzi                12th 
Paul Reale                      12th 
Tim McHugh                 13th 
David Bailey                  15th 
Michael Smit                 15th 
Bob Mack                      16th 
Stan Wasowski              16th 
Anthony Jabaley           19th 
Marty McCormick        19th 
Kevin Flagg                    21st 
James Connell              22nd 
Pat Fahey                      22nd 
Ray Gustin                     24th 
Matt Kitchin                  24th 
Richard Saunders         24th 
David Sykes                   24th 
John Cahill                    25th 
Brian Benninghoff        26th 
John Dawkins                26th 
Gregg Kantak                26th 
Dave Davis                     30th 
Dominic Palermo          30th 

   Council Significant Dates 
June Wedding Anniversaries 

      Date                                                                Years 

         25th    Pat & Theresa Callahan                         64 
         12th    Allen & Shirley Pfaffinger                     58 
           1st     Norb & Barbara Braza                          56 
         15th    Don & Ruth Del Guercio                       56 
           1st     Ray & Betty-Lee Egan                           56 
         8th    Lou & Marianne Vogel                           56 
         13th    Ken & Patsy Winkler                             54 
         25th    Dave & Eileen Webster                          53 
          3rd     Fred & Margaret Schlitt                        52 
        17th     Bill & Katie Schmitz                               52 
        23rd     Dennis & Marie Crean                           51 
        1st     Keith & Janet Kieffer                 50 
         20th    John & Joan Muenchen                         49 
         27th    George & Joanne Swartz                       49 
         26th    Joseph & Joanne Bruder                       48 
         12th    Ray & Sharon Donohue                         48 
         12th    Gene & Beth Wysocki                            48 
         29th    Jack & Jean DeVeer                               47 
         25th    John & Kathy Seggerson                        47 
         15th    Dennis & Susan Mackin                         45 
           6th    Ralph & Didi  O’Connor                        45 
           1st     Alex & Susan Williams                           45 
          17th    Ray & Nan Eberly                                  44 
          12th    Larry & Nancy Cullen                           42 
          17th    Ken & Paula Boerman                           41 
           9th     Ed & Judy McGinniss                            40 
          16th    Oscar & Geraldine Pereyra                   40 
            7th    David & Marcia Grayson                      39 
          19th    Mike & Jane Will                                   37 
          10th    John & Katherine Cahill                       35 
          30th    Doc & Sharon Malone                           34 
          16th    David & Belkis  Sykes                            34 
            6th    Gerry & Vivian Sotomayor                   33 
          20th    Rick & Laura Rother                             32 
          22nd   Scott & Mary Ellen Klinger                  27 
       11th   Roc & Carol Tschirhart             25 
          30th    Bernard & Annemarie Boehnlein         23 
          22nd   David & Kerstin Adelman                     22 
          15th    Dwight & Erin Smith                             22 
          22nd   Brian (BJ) & Christy Van Gundy         22 
          13th    Scott & Margaret Acker                        21 
          11th    Jim & Ellie Campbell                             19 
          16th    Greg & Dawn Pyne                                 19 
          10th    Paul & Joan Borer                                  18 
          17th    Bob & Rita Fiscella                                 18 
          30th    Bill & Jennifer Toomey                          18 
          14th    Lee & Tracy Cullom                               16 
          20th    Mike & Roxanne Haslach                      15 
           2nd    Kevin & Amy Ryan                                 13 
          16th    Jim & Courtney Reilly                            12 
          28th    Mike & Loriann Martell                         10 
          13th     John & Jacqueline Shaffer                      9 
          18th     Matt & Catherine Hurd                           8 
            7th     Doug & Mimi Bowker                              6 
            6th     Chris & Joli Murtha                                 6 
            5th     Jason & Dorota Miller                              4 
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 42 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
Tom E. Mix                      6/13/2013     David B. Moeller         5/09/2010      Edwin L. Woerner             5/21/2005       
Edward J. Qualters           3/19/2013     Francis G. Welter     12/19/2009      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr           1/13/2005     
Marcus Carroll                 3/12/2013     Owen K. McCabe       8/16/2009      James J. McCabe             10/22/2004       
Edward J. Pavlik            1/13/2013     William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Robert J. Lescher               5/17/2003 
George L.Cajigal, Sr.         1/8/2013     Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008       Brad M. Scranton            5/14/2003     
Michael A. Klimshuk     7/08/2012     Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008       Phillip A. Haluska           12/18/2002 
Edward P. Koss              12/20/2011    John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      Joseph A. Miller               12/2/2002 
Lloyd Addison               11/25/2011     Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      James R. Fraser               9/21/2002 
John W. Lynch II           6/21/2011     Richard Steiner           3/17/2006      Kenneth E. Smith            6/02/2000 
Warren P. Vicknair        6/21/2011     Sal De Pace                  1/16/2006       Elias M. Mualem               3/27/2000 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011     Anthony C Ardagna  12/28/2005      John W. Lynch III         12/15/1999 
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011     Jerome E. Travers      7/29/2005       Ronald S. Kurtzer            12/12/1999 
Charles F. Mahony           2/20/2011     John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       Kenneth C. McIntosh      11/25/1998 
Gerald A. Cicero              1/05/2011      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005      William J. Batdorf           3/23/1998                

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold  

 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
      Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jack Klapka            Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    Andy Diaz 
    George Swartz         Joe Liebsack 
      Jim Campbell        Joe Cavallaro            
     Dennis Crean         Al Alberghini 
     Phil McGonegal      Jean-Paul Roy 
      Mike Martell          John Pepitone 
      Bill Driscoll             David Guy 
    Mike Laponzina       Ed Trainor 
        Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
   John Nuzzulo               Ed Krise 
   Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek             

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
    Brian Baker              Matt Dalrymple 
    Jack Knight    Missionary Gray Plunkett  

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao  Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC    Father Brian Kerr 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huyuh, LC 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise       Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin   
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein,  LC  

Our Beloved Widows 
Margaret Welter          Grace Mahoney 
Ellie Pavlik                   Nancy Moeller 

Prayers for Friends and Loved Ones 
Jon Bird’s wife, Yoshii 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Stuart Brady’s mother 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s uncles, Warren Foster & Wilmer Himeline 
James Foy’s wife, Mary Lou Holt 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Al Kosek’s wife, Sylvia 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law,  Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law,  Hollie 
Fr. Dan McCormick’s sister, Jane 
Paul Mudge’s friend, Ken Kolany, brother of parishioner Therea Kolany 
Paul Mudge’s sister, Margaret Ruth Mudge-Vaughn, RN  
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Shane Patilla’s aunt, Mary Cronin in Ireland 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine, and dad, Napolean 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
John Seggerson’s brother, Art 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Ora Pro Nobis 

                   Memento Mori 
 
Winifred R. Plunkett, 91, mother of Sir Knight Gray  Plunkett, 
passed away on May 6th.  Several brothers, Monsignor Marren, 
members of the All Saints Choir attended her funeral at St. Martin-
in-the Fields church.  Please pray for her, Gray, and the family for 
the repose of the soul of this extraordinary woman. 
 
The Fr. Charles J. Watters 4th Degree Assembly Organization will 
honor Michael A. Klimshuk, Edward J. Pavlik, and Marcus Carroll 
on the latest chalice it is purchasing for delivery to a new priest. 
These three Sir Knights were all members of the All Saints Council. 
Perpetual remembrance at Mass is just one benefit of becoming a 4th 
degree Sir Knight.  A funeral honor guard is another. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered 

upon death on 
Mass chalices 
given to new 

priests. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Chancellor                              Frank Callan               770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Dennis Caniglia 770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com  
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net            
                             Bill Luckert               770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Mark Foster (lead)      404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com  
Trustee Three-Year Term   Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        swasowski@langlegal.com  
Trustee Two-Year Term            Don Myers                    770-394-5192       dmyers2@aol.com 
Trustee One-Year Term      Lou Hlad   770-394-6327        louhlad@bellsouth.net 
 
District 7 Deputy     Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        swasowski@langlegal.com  
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org  
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                                                                                           
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Joe DeVita                      770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com        
Council     Dave Richardson            770-283-9709       dm.richardson@comcast.net                                             
Family Life                 Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362        bmalinoff@bellsouth.net 
Membership                                Frank Callan                  770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser    770-451-1753         xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  Never miss a  

message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  
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June 2013 

June Elections 
 Council Mtg 
Officers 6 PM 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  
Elections 

St. Andrew 
6:15 Rosary 
6:30 Dinner 

7:30 Mtg 

 

 

1st Degree  
Induction 
Ceremony 
7:30 PM 

4th Degree 
Ceremony 
St. Cath-

erine Siena 

 

Father’s 
Day 

 
Keith/Janet 

Kieffer 
50th Wedding 

Anniversary on JUNE 1st 

Soap Box 
Derby 
Food  

Services 

Wear your 
badge to 

all Masses 
Weekend 

Eucharistic Congress 
Honor Guard Requested 

June 1st 
Georgia International 

Convention Center 


